

our ure community council

A meeting of the above Council was convened on 10th June 1986 in the Kennedy Hall Dunure.

Sederunt Mr JA Scobie (Chairman) Mr JKR Melrose (Vice-Chairman)
Mr R Corson Mr R Bunn Mrs P Roberts Mr Roy Storie
Mr Alex Gibson Mr H Ralston (Treasurer) Mrs AWB Kerr
(Secretary)

Apologies for absence Mrs S Turnham

Minutes The minutes of the previous meeting on the 28th May 1986 were taken as read and adopted on a proposal from Mr Melrose seconded by Mr Storie.

Matters arising from minutes

- 1. Treasurer's Report The balance stands at £4.09. £40 plus £10 from the deposit account was donated to Fisherton Parish Church. The Council received a letter of thanks from Mr A Carson who is treasurer.
- 2. Railway bridge parapets A letter was received from BR Property Board stating that monies were not available to finance the painting of non-operational structures. The Council agreed to write and ask the Board to reconsider its decision as these bridges are very unsightly.
- 3. Dumping of rubbish in vicinity of Dunure It was reported to the Council that the rubbish has not been removed. The Council agreed to telephone the Environmental Officer again.
- 4. Smell nuisance complaint at Dunure The Council agreed to write a letter of thanks to the Divisional Manager SRC for his comprehensive report and to point out that No 18 Station Road does not use the treatment plant and that when the stream runs dry there is no water to carry the discharge from the septic tanks to the sea.
- Privatisation of 'bus service A letter was received from Mr WW O'Hara Public Transport Officer enclosing a copy of the proposed 'bus timetable for a Dunure service. This is the timetable which the Passenger Transport Executive intends to put out to tender under the de-regulation of 'Bus Services. The Council agreed to put a copy of this timetable in the notice board at Dunure Post Office.
- 6. Double Yellow Lines at Post Office Dunure As yet these lines have not been painted so the Council decided to write to the Divisional Fngineer about this and ask him to repaint the cross-hatched area for vehicles turning at the Harbour as well.
- 7. DCC notices to new residents The Council is pleased to note that this has been done.
- 8. Representation on Carrick Area Youth Development Team A letter was received from Mr D Findlay Area Community Education Officer saying that Community Councils could have one representative

on this youth development team if they so desired. The Council agreed to write to Mr Findlay expressing interest in the work carried out by the team.

- 9. Minutes of Ayrshire and Arran Health Board The Council noted.
- 10. Commonwealth Games A letter was received from Provost MacDonald asking the Council to support this event by selling lottery tickets. The Council agreed to send for fifty books of tickets which the Council members are prepared to sell.
- ll. Community Council Election A letter was received from the Director of Administration K&CDC asking for a copy of the notice calling for nominations for the Community Council and for details of when the period of office of the remaining members of the Council expires. The secretary agreed to attend to this matter.

Any other business

It was brought to the attention of the Council that because of District housing policy houses in Dunure are being allocated to people with various needs at the expense of local applicants. The Council agreed to write to the Housing Manager for information on this matter and to send a copy of the letter to the Housing Convenor.

It was decided to write to the Divisional Engineer SRC once again pointing out the need to extend the turning areas at the end of Carrick Place and Arran View and to ask that the yellow box at the Harbour be repainted.

Date of next meeting 2nd September 1986

Meeting closed 8.45pm